
  

A brief accountability for the two wheelchairs donated to two Disabled 

Brothers. 

I send you grateful thanks from the Community Development Officer (CDO) Maliba Sub-

County and the parents of the two disabled brothers Simon and Sanairi who were 

suffering in their home but today they have been helped with wheelchairs to enable them 

move from one place to another and are going back to school to study and get knowledge 

that will help them become important people despite their disabilities. The parents are so 

happy and send their thanks to whomever gave a hand in supporting these children, that 

God’s blessings be upon them. The CDO was happy also to see these children helped; it 

has been a burden in her office for years because they have not known what to do. She 

says helping these young boys in her Sub-County is a great achievement and she will 

make a report to the District. She has said that your support shall never be forgotten in 

the history of Maliba Sub-County! 

 

  

 

 

  

Simon Mumbere and Sanairi Bwambale with the community 

Development Officer, Maliba Sub-County, on receiving the 

wheelchairs. She is advising them to use wheel chairs correctly 

since they have taken a long time to look for them. 



  

  

Simon Mumbere 18 years old, in pure red T-shirt 

and his brother Sanairi Bwambale 16 years old. 

Before the wheelchairs were given to them, this is 

how life was. 

 

Sanairi Bwambale talking to the Community 

Development Officer (CDO) He was saying that he had 

no hope regarding education, but now that he has the 

wheelchair, next term he is going to start school again. 



  

  

The mother of the two disabled boys posing in a photo with her 

children. She was not sure that her children would get that 

opportunity. She was so happy that she cried! 

This is the road the two boys had never moved along, but 

now they have wheelchairs they will start using the road. 

This is a sign that one day in life you can be resurrected! 



  

 

 

 

 

  

Thank you. 

Robert Bwambale, 

P.O BOX 267, KASESE, UGANDA 

July 2019 

Sanairi Bwambale learning how to use a 

wheelchair without anybody helping him to 

push it. People are seeing how the boy is 

doing it alone. They are also happy to see 

a boy who was crawling on the ground now 

in a wheelchair. 

Robert standing very happily with his 

clients. 


